
January 14th, 2021 

Dear colleagues, 

It is with with great sadness that I am writing to inform you that we have made the difficult decision that 

the long haul operation will not continue in all our markets going forward. Our newly announced 

business plan has outlined a more simplified business structure that focuses on a dedicated short haul 

route network. 

The COVID-19 pandemic has profoundly affected the entire aviation industry. Travel restrictions and 
changing government advice continue to negatively influence demand for long haul travel and our entire 
Boeing 787 Dreamliner fleet has been grounded since March 2020. Future demand for long haul travel 
remains very uncertain.  
 
We have sought every opportunity to safeguard as many jobs as possible and maintain a viable business. 
The financial situation that we find ourselves in has resulted in an examinership process in Ireland and a 
reconstruction process in Norway at the end of 2020. To exit these processes and safeguard the future 
of our company our only viable option is to focus on our short haul network.  
 
This means that Norwegian Air Resources UK Limited (the Company), as well as the two related group 
affiliates operating in the US, France and Italy will now probably cease to trade. The board of directors 
has contacted insolvency practitioners at KPMG in the UK. The objective is to place the Company into 
Creditors’ Voluntary Liquidation as quickly as possible. KPMG’s key function will be to assist employees 
make claims to the Government Redundancy Payment Office for arrears of pay and redundancy (where 
available). KPMG will also co-ordinate between the employees, Unite, BALPA and the Company 
regarding training records.  
 
Although the liquidation process has started, the legal formalities will take some time to complete. It is 
expected that KPMG will be appointed for this process before the end of January. In the meantime, we 
will sadly have to initiate a collective redundancy process.  
 
We fully understand that this news will create both personal stress and challenges during this difficult 

time and would personally want to thank each one of you for your tireless dedication and contribution 

to Norwegian over the years.  

Our operations reached many milestones since we launched, and prior to this crisis we were the 

benchmark for low cost travel across the world which is a testament to your hard work and 

professionalism.  

A further update and FAQ document in relation to the redundancy and termination claims will be 

provided to all employees before the close of business on Friday January 15th, 2020.  

 
Thank you, 
 
________________       
Guro H. Poulsen       
EVP People        
 


